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           Palmyra
Newsletter of the Hartley College Past Pupils Association

New South Wales Branch, Australia 

June 2006 - Winter Edition

Dear Hartleyites,

I am delighted to present the winter edition of Palmyra. This would be the last newsletter from the current Executive Committee and you would receive the next newsletter from our new Editor who will be elected at the forthcoming AGM. It has been a pleasure for me to serve as an Editor for the last 12 months and I have really enjoyed this task with my hectic demanding work environment.  

I would like to remind all of you that our Association is celebrating 15 years of services to our Alma Mater. The Committee considers this as a milestone in the history of our Association. It has been decided to celebrate   our 15th year anniversary event in a manner that would leave lasting and good impression in the minds of our members and their extended families, about our college. 

We plan to publish a magazine to celebrate this milestone and we decided to name this magazine as “Miscellany”.  You are aware that Hartley College has been publishing its own high quality Miscellany for more than 50 years.   We are hoping to publish a similar Miscellany and thereby propagate one of the traditions of Hartley College in Australia.

As the Editor of the magazine I am trying to source articles from eminent personalities around the world. The Committee assures you a high quality publication comprising of diverse literary works. 

I would urge all of you to mark the date-15th July in your diary.  Before fasten your seatbelts for driving your car towards the venue of AGM/Dinner, I would like to remind the change of the venue this year. The venue for this year event is Strathfield Council Hall.

I take this opportunity to thank you all for the continued support in publishing this newsletter.

Yours sincerely,

Kidnapillai Selvarajah (Selva)-Editor

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Annual AGM/Dinner-HCPPA-NSW Branch

Strathfield Council Hall 

15th July commencing at 6.30PM
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

School Day Anecdote/Tale for Miscellany

Hartleyites are hereby invited to send any school day anecdote/tale for publication in Miscellany. The anecdote should be brief and you may use nicknames, if necessary to hide the identity of the persons involved in the tale.  Please e-mail the details to the Editor at KSelvarajah@Hutchison.com.au   on or before the 25th of June.  As an Editor of the magazine I will use my editorial prerogative powers with particular reference to edit the contents of the tale to avoid any controversy.
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Hartley College Past Pupils Association 

NEW SOUTH WALES Branch, Australia
Secretary: K Paskarajothy

551, Victoria Road, Ermington NSW 2115, AUSTRALIA

Voice: 61-2- 9638 1380 Mobile:0421184817 Email: paskey2@yahoo.com.au
Website of the College:http://www.hartleycollege.org
Dear Hartleyites, 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – 2005/2006

You are cordially invited to attend the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Hartley College Past Pupils Association, NSW Branch for the Year 2005/06. The AGM will be held on Saturday 15 July 2006 at Strathfield Town Hall, Strathfield at 7.30 PM. The proceedings of the day will commence at 6.30 PM.

Venue and Direction 

The Hall is situated at corner of Redmyre and Homebush Roads, Strathfield.

AGENDA

1. Welcome Address by the President

2. Confirmation of Minutes of the 2005 Annual General Meeting.

3. Matters arising from the Minutes. 

4. Presentation and Adoption of the audited Financial Report at 30 June 2006

5. Election of Committee for the year 2006/2007 – President, Vice President, Secretary, Joint Secretary, Social Secretary, Treasurer, Editor and three Committee Members 

6. Election of an Auditor 

7. Discussion and Resolution – Resolution to admit former Hartleyites from Asia Pacific Region as members of the New South Wales Branch.

8. Any other business 

By resolution of the Committee 

K Paskarajothy, Secretary 

31 May 2006.

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Hartley College GCE (O/L) Results

According to Hartley College PPA Trust President, it has been confirmed that 132 out 138 who sat for the GCE (O/L) exam have passed. One student obtained 10A, 6 students obtained 9A, and another 6 students obtained 8A. Over all 26 students obtained 6 or more A Grade passes. 
 
Compared to last year, we believe the performance is almost similar, however it has been reported that the Principal is pleased with the fact that 5 students (out of the 6 who obtained 9As) got an A in English Literature subject. Further, it has been reported that Point Pedro, Methodist Girls, our sister School, has had few more students obtaining 10 A Grade, while Vembadi Girls College, Jaffna seems to have done well in the Northern province.
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Hartley College Past Pupils Association 

NEW SOUTH WALES Branch, Australia
President: Charles Somasundram

4 Harcourt Close, castle Hill NSW 2154, AUSTRALIA

Voice: 61-2- 9894 9861           Email: svl@bigpond.net.au

Website of the College:http://www.hartleycollege.org
ANNUAL DINNER 2006

Dear Hartleyites, 

This year we are celebrating the fifteenth anniversary, a landmark event in the history of Hartley College Past Pupils Association (NSW).

I would urge every one of you to participate to make this AGM/Dinner event a success.

As in the past we will continue to have a variety of entertainment programs to make the evening a relaxing and enjoyable one along side our AGM. The day is a forum for the kids of Hartleyites to showcase their talents to the Hartley family and guests. If your child could provide a short program of music, speech or drama, please contact any one of the committee members as early as possible to have them included in the evening’s agenda. Of course we will serve mouth watering traditional dishes as part of the dinner. The agenda for the evening amongst other things would include the following: 

1 Keynote Speech by our Chief Guest Mr. Ponniah Elango

2 Gourmet food and delicious curries offering a variety of sensational tasting food items. Mild hot curries are planned for kids.

3 Vocal performance, kids talent time, light music, video show and mini drama.

4 Karaoke by Pavalan and Friends

5 Drinks and dessert

6 Raffle draw

The tickets are economically priced at $40 for a family (Mum, Dad and two kids) and $15 for singles. 

WE KINDLY ASK YOU TO PARTICIPATE AND SHOW OUR TOGETHERNESS. 

Invitation to Members to take active part in the Committee

We would like to see new members of all ages to come forward to take part in the Committee to take the HCPPA (NSW) in to the future. Current committee members shoulder the day- to-day responsibility and carry out succession planning by identifying and introducing new members to the Committee. We would like to see proactive participation from every Hartleyite living in NSW and Canberra.

Please nominate your friends to take part in the Committee for the year 2005/06. Remember serving the Alma Mater is a very satisfying personal experience whilst it helps your personal development. 

Please contact any one of the Committee members or Vice Patrons regarding the AGM and Annual Dinner related matters and to purchase your tickets. 

Your committee members are:

Mr. Charles Somasundram
9894 9861
 Mr. G. Thirukumaran 
9636 1693

Mr V Vijayakumar

9702 1255
 Mr Bala Kuganesan

8850 4693

Mr. Paskey Paskarajothy     
9638 1380 
 Mr. Bala Selvananthan     
9872 2739 

Mr. K. Selvarajah 

94843155
 Mr. K. Visakulan       
 9622 1767 

Mr. S. Gnanasundaram        
9742 1184
 Mr A Gnanendran

9544 7008

Vice Patrons:

Mr P Elango


9764 2141
Mr N Karunakaran

9636 9007

Mr K Kaneshalingam

9808 1125

Yours sincerely, 

Charles Somasundram - President -2005/2006 


MINUTES OF THE FOURTEENTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON SATURDAY 6TH August 2005

AT GRANTHAM CHURCH HALL, SEVEN HILLS

The president Mr Charles Somasundram chaired the meeting. The recorded attendance was 54 members. Chief Guest Dr. David Gunaratnam was invited to join the meeting.

1. 
CHAIRMAN ‘S WELCOME ADDRESS

President Mr Somasundram welcomed the members and expressed his happiness to see 54 Hartleyites. He thanked all the committee members and their families for having worked on the PPAs activities during the year. He also thanked the membership for supporting the committee.

2. 
PRESENTATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE TWELTH ANNUAL GENARAL MEETING

Secretary Mr Paskarajothy presented the minutes of the 13th annual general meeting held on 10th July 2004 at Grantham Church Hall, Seven Hills. Members adopted the minutes as correct record of the meeting, proposed by Mr. C Paheerathan and seconded by Mr. K Kaneshalingam.

3. 
PRESENTATION OF THE AUDITED FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Visakulan, the Treasurer presented the audited financial report for the financial year ended 30 June 2005. He explained the revenues, expenses and the surplus for the year. He stated that the ordinary membership collection was poor and asked the members to become life members. He welcomed the newly joined 15 life members. He further reminded the membership that the life membership contribution is not available to pay for the operating expenses and that the branch needs to raise the level of life members in order to strengthen the overall financial well being.

The Audited accounts was adopted, proposed by Mr W Krishnathasan and seconded by Mr. P Elango.

4. 
ELECTION OF THE COMMITTEE 2005 -2006

The outgoing president said that he wished more younger members would join the committee to serve the needs of various age groups. Mr Charles Somasundram then invited proposals for the office bearers for 2005/06.

Membership elected the positions as below:   

President:


Mr. Charles Somasundram

Proposed by:


Mr. V. Sugumar

Seconded by:


Mr. P. Elango

Vice President:


Mr. V. Vijayakumar

Proposed:


Mr. P. Elango

Seconded


Mr. Jega M Rajan

Secretary:


Mr. K. Paskarajothy

Proposed:


Mr. W Krishnathasan

Seconded:


Mr. N. Karunakaran

Joint Secretary:

Mr. G. Thirukumaran

Proposed:


Mr. K. Kaneshalingam

Seconded:


Mr. C Paheerathan

Social Secretary:

Mr. G Kuganesan

Proposed:


Mr. Charles Somasundram

Seconded:


Mr. C Paheerathan

Treasurer:


Mr. K. Visakulan

Proposed:


Mr. Charles Somasundram

Seconded:


Mr. K Manamohan

Editor:



Mr. K Selvarajah

Proposed:


Mr. Charles Somasundram

Seconded:


Mr. W Krishnathasan

Committee members:

Mr. A Gnanendran

Proposed:


Mr. A Srikumar

Seconded:


Mr. G Ramanan

Committee members:

Mr. S. Gnanasundaram

Proposed:


Mr. P. Elango

Seconded:


Mr. K. Kaneshalingam

Committee members:

Mr. B Selvananthan

Proposed:


Mr. V. Sugumar

Seconded:


Mr. D. Rajasingam

5.  AUDITOR

The floor unanimously elected Mr. P.Arunothayam as the auditor for the next financial year, proposed by P. Elango and seconded by Mr N Karunaharan.

President welcomed the newly elected committee and invited the members to come to the floor for an introduction.

6.
POSITION OF VICE PATRONS

The president advised that following the amendment to the constitution in the previous years AGM, the committee elected Mr P Elango and Mr N Karunakaran as vice patrons. The new vice patrons were then introduced to the membership. 

7.
MEMBERSHIP DETAILS

President sought the consent from the floor in order to publish the details of the members of the branch in the souvenir.  Mr. V. Sugumar pointed out that the precedent established by the Canadian and US HCPPA in this regard. 

As there were no objections to the motion it was adopted unanimously.

8.
EXPANDING OBJECTIVES

The president mentioned that there were many inquiries from Hartleyites living in neighbouring countries such as Papua New Guinea and New Zealand expressing their willingness to join as members of the HCPPA (NSW). He proposed that consideration be given to expand the constitution to accommodate these potential members, as there aren’t enough members to form an effective branch in their country of residence. 

Messers K Sriskandarajah, P Elango and W Krishnathasan took part in the discussion debating the issues surrounding the proposal.

The proposal was unanimously adopted paving the way for the amendment to the constitution is submitted in the next AGM.

9.
YOUNG MEMBERS

Mr. P. Elango spoke about the need for young Hartliyaties to take part in the branch activities. He invited young members to come forward and be part of the committee or make themselves available to work closely with the committee members. He said steps in this direction would provide opportunities to air their views on issues affecting the school.

President Thanked Mr A Srikumar who initiated the computer project. On popular request Mr A Srikumar was invited to brief the members about the project.

Mr. Srikumar explained that He was organising to take 20 computers for the school procured by the branch using donations. He said his main objective was to alleviate any fears in the minds of the students in handling computers in general. He mentioned that he would teach students and teachers to configure and install programs/operating systems and how to attend to basic hardware repairs and maintenance and the use of Internet services. 

Mr Srikumar was applauded for his efforts. President thanked A Srikumar and G Thirukumaran who together spearheaded the project.

10.
ANY OTHER BUISNESS

Mr K Sriskandarajah suggested that the reading of the minutes of the AGM was unnecessary since it was already published and circulated to all members. The president concurred with the suggestion and agreed it implement it. 

Mr. R Naganathan suggested that the AGM be held on a separate day rather than combining it with the Annual Dinner. The president responding to the suggestion stated that the idea was considered many times in the past and rejected on practical grounds. He however assured that the matter would be taken up in the first committee meeting for discussion and resolution.

Mr R Naganathan further requested that a copy of the amended constitution be distributed to the membership. The president responded by saying that a copy of the constitution would be distributed through email or post as appropriate.

Mr. N Karunakaran praised Mr. K. Kaneshalingam’s outstanding contribution to the HCPPA (NSW) in the capacity of editor for many years. The president joined in the praise for   Mr Kaneshalingam. The membership applauded and cheered acknowledging Mr Kaneshalingam’s contribution.

Mr. Charles Somasundram thanked the members for electing him as president and pledged his dedication to the branch activities. He apologised for the late start and requested that all members to corporate and arrive early in helping to start the next AGM on time. There being no other business he declared the meeting closed at 9.15pm.

Minutes Recorded by

K. Paskarajothy.

6th August 2005


Does Sri Lankan Government have a Plan for Peace and Governance?

Dr. Paikiasothy Saravanamuttu

(Executive Director, Centre for Policy Alternatives, Sri Lanka)
The situation in the country regarding the key question of war or peace is one of uncertainty expressed more in terms of the probability of a return to full scale hostilities than to Geneva for a further round of talks on the Cease Fire Agreement (CFA). On the governance front, there are developments that are equally downright disturbing in respect of the institutionalisation of good practices. 

The overall situation is compounded by the fact that at the helm of affairs is one of the more popular chief executives of this country, suggesting therefore that his Chinthana needs to be treated as a work in progress, revised and refashioned accordingly.

Roadmap

It needs to be a roadmap for the future of this country with a clear and cogently stated vision and action plan, and less of a compilation of random thoughts and good intentions held together by platitudes.

The questions of the venue of talks, the agenda of talks, what transpired at the first round and now the transport arrangements for the LTTE in preparation for the second round, indicate a lack of strategic objective on the part of the government as far as conflict transformation is concerned.

The attitude of the government in respect of the above seems to be more conditioned and concerned with the exorcism of the ghosts of the past and the demonstration of distinct difference from its supposedly appeasing predecessors, than with advancing anything that could amount to a peace process, stated intentions notwithstanding.

The treatment of the negotiating process primarily as an arena of a virility test to impress and assure one’s political constituency has yielded nothing more than deadlock. It has trapped the government into a set of talks that will only reinforce stalemate.

Peace talks

The government is committed to going back to Geneva. For what purpose? The talks continue to be on the single focus of the full implementation of the CFA. The Karuna issue is unresolved and next on the agenda will probably be High Security Zones (HSZs). There is no indication that the LTTE is willing to agree to an expanded agenda at Geneva, which will include human rights and humanitarian questions and the issues of pluralism and democratisation, which some sections of the government are interested in putting on the agenda at Geneva.

Insistence on these or attempts to insert them onto the agenda once in Geneva, will either ensure that the talks do not take place in the first instance or that once they do, they will be in danger of being aborted.

The old problem of the LTTE invariably setting the agenda for any round of talks keeps surfacing and as a consequence the government is placed on the defensive. It agrees to talks because it wants to assure the international community that it is interested in talks and by extension the peace process.

At the same time, at the talks, it wants to show that above all else it is ‘standing up’ to the LTTE. The outcome of this is accusation and counter accusation representing toughness and the entering into of commitments it cannot or will not meet in order to be seen to be keeping alive the prospects of another round of talks and by extension, a peace process.

There is a need to go beyond the CFA and address the political issues that are at the heart of the conflict. This is a serious challenge for the government, given the President’s espousal of the almost two-decade-old discredited formula of maximum devolution under a unitary state. This is what allowed the 13th Amendment through the Supreme Court and the establishment of provincial councils.

Provincial Councils System

It would indeed be interesting to ascertain as to whether this government and its allies would support the full implementation of the system of provincial councils for the northeast, especially the provisions in that legislation pertaining to police powers.

What is missing is any evidence of any interest on the part of the government in tackling these political issues, begging the question both of intention and capacity. Until and unless the government breaks the bonds of its discredited constitutional paradigm for conflict transformation, its contribution to conflict transformation is in danger of being a negative one.

It will have to fall back on military force and here too it will have to do it more intelligently than demonstrated so far. It is important to remember in the thicket of conflict that whilst the LTTE is the protagonist on the other side, there is a people, the Tamil people, whose welfare and well being have to be protected and facilitated if the ethnic conflict is to be resolved.

The President should take seriously the points made to him by TULF Leader V. Anandasangaree in his letter earlier this week, or else the government will be placed in a position of advertently or inadvertently coming down hard on innocent civilians, as opposed to prevailing in any meaningful way on recommencing a serious peace process with the LTTE.

Governance

On the governance front, there is the continuing saga of the 17th Amendment and its effective dismantling. There is no progress on the re-constitution of the Constitutional Council and the issue holding it up, of whether the JVP is fish or fowl in terms of partisan allegiance and identity in parliamentary terms remains unresolved.

The point has been made however that the council can and has functioned without all its members in the past. This however is being ignored and the President has gone ahead and appointed commissions for the police and public service. The constitutionality of this is seriously in question. Does this mean the end of independent commissions? Have these commissions met or are they window dressing for the exercise of executive power and convenience?

Dubious

This administration’s penchant for the exercise of executive power and convenience has also been demonstrated in the action taken in respect of the Censor Board and Handagama’s film Aksharaya. The question that arises as far as governance is concerned is as to whether a minister can overrule the decision of a statutory body.

Was this to be the case why have that body in the first place? More disturbing is the reported talk about a local version of the US Patriot Act. This will no doubt give blanket cover to any form of dissent pertaining to the conduct of war or peace under the dubious justification of patriotism.

The government is in need of a plan and not just one that will obscure its lack of one, inability or unwillingness to devise one, either.

